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 FIRST released the kickoff 
video for the new First Tech 
Challenge, Res-Q. The game 
field composed of two sides, 
each equipped with 2 
ñmountainsò (inclined planes) 
and respective zones for robots 
to climb. On the mountains are 
scoring goals that reward higher 
points based on how high the 
goal is on the mountain. On the 
peak of the mountain is a pivot-
able ñall clear signal that will 
award bonus points for being 
pivoted in the direction of the 
corresponding alliance. Debris 
also litters the floor with 50 
blocks and 30 balls creating ob-
stacles for robots to maneuver 
around.  
 Before the match starts, the 
beacons placed to the sides of 

the mountains are randomized 
as debris is spread around the 
field. The match begins with a 
30 second autonomous period 
in which robots operate purely 
based on programming with no 
human input. During the auton-
omous period, robots can score 
on their own by pushing the but-
ton corresponding to their alli-
ance color (20 points), scoring 
preloaded climbers in their 
ñshelterò to the side of the 
mountain. (10 points) or climb-
ing onto one of the mountains 
(5-40 points based on progress 
on the mountain).  
 After the short autonomous 
period, drivers step in as they 
direct their robot in scoring 
points for their alliance. 
(continued on page 2). 

FIRST Team 1806 is al-

ways looking to partner 

with sponsors and individ-

uals to help bring robotics 

into the community. For  

information on sponsoring 

S.W.A.T., please contact us 

by sending an email to 

frc1806@gmail.com 
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FIRST Teach Challenge 2015 Res-Q (continued)  

S.W.A.T. members attended a Kansas City area FTC Kickoff 

event at Blue Valley CAPS in Overland Park, Kansas. 

(continued from page 1) Teams score 
points by placing debris in the floor goal (1 
point each), low mountain zone, (5 points 
each) mid zone, (10 points each) or high 
zone (15 points each). Climbers scored in 
autonomous are worth 10 points each as 
the climbers scored in autonomous are 
counted again for 10 points each. 
Climbers scored through the attached 
mountain zipline are worth 20 points each. 
 During the last 30 seconds of the match, 
scoring options change as teams enter the 
end game. Teams may score during the 
end game by climbing the mountain (same 
points awarded as autonomous mode), by 
flipping the ñall clear signalò pivoted on the 
top of the mountain (20 points) or hanging 
from the top bar for a whopping 80 points. 
 Camden Lethcoe, captain of FTC team 
7359, explained that the teamôs main focus 
when discussing scoring is going for the big 
hanging points during the end game. The 
team also plans on being able to climb well, 
collect the cubed debris and deposit it in 
goals, and ultimately hang. Lethcoe also 
mentioned his admiration for the spirited 
freshmen he is leading and his excitement 
to be back competing with FIRST. The en-
tire S.WA.T. Team and Smithville Area 
looks forward to being able to host an FTC 
event for the first time, December 12th. Itôs 
proven to be a big challenge, but thatôs nev-
er stopped the team before.  

 Team 1806 is growing rapidly as each year goes on. This year S.W.A.T. is welcoming twenty new 
students into the team. S.W.AT. has been expanding its membership to many new kids as well as 
the large freshmen class in an effort to show the school the fun and benefits of being apart of our 
team. We are a much larger team than where we were at 5 years ago, and we love that S.W.A.T. 
robotics is growing in the school district through Lego League and other programs in an effort to in-
fluence kids to check out what the team really does. The team would not be where they are at now if 
it was not for the great mentors and the hard work of the students in expanding the team across the 
school. Thank you to everyone who is a part of S.W.A.T. and we hope many more will join!  

Membership for 2015-2016 School Year 



S.W.A.T. Day 
September 9th 

 S.W.A.T. is proud to announce 
that the city of Smithville has once 
again honored team 1806 by de-
claring September 9, 2015 
S.WA.T. Day. The proclamation is 
in response to ñanother stellar 
yearò with notable achievements 
being performances at various 
competitions such as the Show Me 
Show Down, the Missouri State 
Robotics Championship and the 
2015 Indiana Robotics Invitational.   
 
 We are very honored that the 
city is recognizing us in such a 
great way and we love to represent 
this great town in every competi-
tion we take part in. We love to 
showcase the hard work and dedi-
cation for the people of the area 
and thankful for the support we get 
from local sponsors and people 
from this city. S.W.A.T. day is a 
day of great celebration for our 
team, and we love to show our ap-
preciation for the mayor and every-
body involved in making this hap-
pen. 

 FTC Qualifier Event at 
Smithville 

S.W.A.T. FTC  team members at the UMKC Qualifier event last 

year at which 40 teams from the Missouri area competed. 

 S.W.A.T. has some exciting news! At the Missouri 
Fair Competition, the team was approached by the 
FIRST Regional Director for Western Missouri and 
Kansas and asked to host a FTC Qualifier event De-
cember 12th. The team happily accepted and progress 
has been under way to plan and prepare for the ap-
proximately 30 teams from all over the Midwest that 
will be competing. 
 The qualifier will take place at Smithville High 
School. Competition will take place in the main gym 
and the pits will be located in the auxiliary gym. Judg-
ing for awards will take place in the lower level class-
rooms and the cafeteria will be an area where specta-
tors can purchase concessions.  
 All told, the team expects to need about 60 volun-
teers to run and staff the event. Volunteers are needed 
to inspect robots, judge for awards, field set up and 
take down, officiate matches and run concessions. 
S.W.A.T. has reached out to the parents of the team 
as well as team mentors and other members of the 
community to help fill all the required positions.  
 Volunteers at any level of expertise are appreciated 
and welcomed. Training will be provided both before 
and during the event. If you would like to be involved 
or are interested in volunteering please contact Mr. 
Scott Vitek at viteks@smithville.k12.mo.us or Mr. Ja-
son Jones at jonesj@smithville.k12.mo.us 
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Thank You Sponsors! 

Visit our Website! 
www.smithvillehighrobotics.com/ 

 
And Follow us on 
Twitter! @frc1806 

Darrell Smith         Benjamin L. Westman, DDS   Bill & Bonita Farrell 

Russell & Betty Woollums    Paul and Dawn Clouse      Earl & Diane Soetaert 

Dave Telles          Denny & Nancy Lowe      G. Gupta  

Chuck & Joan Hitchborn     Ron & Mary Kay Grusenmeyer 

Mark Your Calendars 

 Cow Town Throwdown 
Saturday. October 31st 
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S.W.A.T. in the Dodgeball  
Tournament  

 S.W.A.T. members recently competed in the annual Homecom-
ing Dodgeball Tournament. The team included some of S.W.A.T.ôs 
best members, competing for fame and honor and to help raise 
money for Special Olympics. Unfortunately, the team was knocked 
out of the tournament after losing their first two matches. At the 
end of the day though, the team had fun and helped raise money 
for a great cause 

http://www.smithvillehighrobotics.com/

